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Office: 503-988-4860 

Travel Desk: 
 503-988-9897 

Gresham Senior Center 
 

Celebrating 56 Years    Enriching lives of people 50 & Beyond 

YOU ARE WELCOME AT   
GSC BOARD MEETINGS 

 
Wednesday, May 8 

Wednesday, June 11   
6pm - 7pm 

In the Trillium Room  

 COMFORT DOG  TAGG   

-GRESHAM  POLICE 

Save the date!  
Sunday, 

August 25 th 
for our annual  

Car Show 
  

Follow us on  

facebook  

FROM THE PRESIDENT   MAY-JUNE 2024 

 

For those of you who have been wondering when the 
reconstruction of the GSC will take place, the optimis-
tic opening date is June 1; the more realistic date is 
July 1.  Once we packed out our rooms and placed 

everything into storage, the restoration company cut out 2’ x 2’ panels 
from all the damaged sheet rock in about a dozen rooms to check for 
mold and moisture. We were assured that mold was not present but 
moisture still remained within and behind the walls. That had to be 
removed and everything tested and analyzed. The area is now dried 
out sufficiently, so reconstruction can begin. 
 

Although the GSC rooms are still unusable, our Tai-Chi, Chair Yoga, 
Tuesday Night Dance, Line Dancing, & Foot Care are still offered in 
the Trillium Room.  We were able to host the annual AARP Tax Prepa-
ration service that so many of you rely on.  Meals On Wheels is oper-
ating normally with luncheon served on Tuesday & Thursday. The 
GSC phones are being answered with call backs if messages are left. 
Our Travel Desk still has plenty of trips for you to enjoy. 
 

Our main issue now is our loss of income from our activities, the Bou-
tique, and the Sewing Center.  While some monies will be recovered 
eventually through our insurance carrier, that is months away and will 
likely not be fully reimbursed.  Your continued donations during this 
period would be greatly appreciated.  
 

On the positive side, we are already planning our annual Car Show 
with Quilts of Valor  on Sunday, August 25 and a Grand Reopening 
event some time in July.  We look forward to being able to offer all the 
various classes, services, and events as we did previously. 
 

If you have any comments or questions, please call our main number 
at 503-988-4860. We so appreciate your patience during this trying 
time.  Reopening is on the horizon! 

 

Paul Nasiatka     571-641-9617  Trainbuf@starpower.net     



GSC BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Paul Nasiatka:   President   

Mizeta Moon   Vice President 

Sandra Sherman  Treasurer 

Nancy Quarles  Secretary 
 

Members At-Large 

Jessica Andrus, Bradley Barker, Ben Chumov, 

Jenny Coulter, Robert Grane, Karen Highfield, 

Ryan Johnson, Brett Lange, Amber Millmore, 

Dave Stephenson, Bernie Walter    

Lezlie Crosswhite, Program Director 

WELCOME TO OUR NEWSLETTER 

Our Mission: 
Gresham Senior Center increases senior citizens’ 

ability to remain involved and active in the           

community. We offer education, recreation, 

health, and social programs to serve seniors and 

their families in East Multnomah County. 

 

 Please make your 

reservations early so 

we know you are    

interested and we 

can hold your spot 

for the Leavenworth 

trip.  

You have asked for 

Leavenworth for 

some time.  I was 

able to design a trip 

just for the Gresham 

Senior Center and 

their friends and 

family.  

Call Terry  at                

503-998-5780 
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MAKING  
MEDICARE  
EASY 

19300 Molalla Ave  #841 
Oregon City, OR 97045

503-957-9583
503-303-7519Jenny Coulter

Partner & Broker



 

Return the filled bags to any Bottle 
Drop location. There is a special door 
outside their building. You simply 
scan the unique fundraiser label (QR 
code), open the door, deposit the blue 
bag, then close the door!  

No standing in lines, no having to 
drop cans and bottles one by one to 
retrieve a receipt.  

Or  you can bring the filled blue bags 
back to 2255 NW Miller Ave. 

You can also donate online by  going 
to: bottledropcenters.com (then click 
on For Individuals), next go to the do-
nate site and look for Gresham Senior 
Center and  donate funds or transfer 
funds from your Bottle Drop account 
to the Gresham Senior Center. 

Fred Meyer donates over $2 million per year 
to non-profits in Alaska, Idaho, Oregon and 
Washington, based on where their custom-
ers tell them to give. Here’s how the pro-
gram works: 

 Sign up for the Community rewards pro-
gram by linking your Fred Meyer Re-
wards Card to GRESHAM SENIOR CEN-
TER  at    www.fredmeyer.com/
community rewards. You can search for 
us by our name or by our non-profit 
number, FW263. 

 Every time you use your Rewards Card, 
you’re helping us earn a donation! 

 You still earn your Rewards Points, Fuel 
Points & Rebates, just as you do today. 

 Get your Rewards Card at the Customer 
Service desk of any Fred Meyer store. 

 For more information, please visit                                        
www.fredmeyer.com/community rewards 

SUPPORTING OUR SENIORS 

Please support the Gresham Senior Cen-
ter by picking up a Bottle Drop Blue Bag 
with the GSC fundraiser label attached.   

Pick up blue bags at 2255 NW Miller  Ave. 
You can drop off the filled bags there until 
the GSC opens again.   

 

NEED A FOOT CARE APPOINTMENT? 

Each Thursday our specially trained nurses 
offer foot care in the Trillium Room at the 
Gresham Senior Center. Cost is $55.00 paid 
by cash or check. 

Please bring 2 towels, one small & one big 

 

FOR APPOINTMENTS 

CALL 503-988-4860
    

 

Thank you for your donations received  

in March & April      
Clarence & Joann Chong   

Joan Cornish  

Christine M. Freeman  

Luyen Thi Hoynh Hui  

Tracy Lunceford 

Diane Sidor in memory of  Joseph Sidor  

Jackie Sue Wilkins & Bradley Weitman  
You too can donate to GSC by sending a 

check to:                                                                                  
Gresham Senior Center, 600 NE 8th St. 

Room 130, Gresham OR 97030 

We appreciate your kind support 



 

WHAT’S UP WITH THE QUILTING & SEWING ROOM  (MAY-JUNE 2024)        
 

With the flooding issue, in February the entire quilting & sewing room needed to be vacated and 
our 2 quilting machines placed in storage.  Hence we can’t accept any new quilts until we reo-

pen.  However, things are still progressing and future plans are being made.  
 

First, a huge “Thank You” to Tomme Fent and her group of quilters --- Teresa, Lisa, Cathy, 
Janice, Patty & Ronda for producing quilts to help support our income.  Obviously, we have lost 

that source of income until we reopen. I anticipate these ladies will all return to continue finishing quilts. 
 

We continue several activities. The sewing room ladies, Margie, Patty, Jennifer, Karen & Sandy, had their first 
workshop at the GSC “Annex” --- my house --- including putting in zippers, beginning hand quilting, making Prairie 
Points for quilt borders and altering simple apron patterns.  Future workshops will include topics such as binding a 
quilt, making casserole carriers, various ways to applique, making Dresden Plate quilt blocks and “no mystery” 

Bargello quilts.  We plan to offer workshops on various quilting & sewing techniques after we reopen. 
 

We continue to display a quilt to be raffled in the lobby of UNITUS COMMUNITY CREDIT UNION with the pro-
ceeds supporting the GSC.  The next drawing is May 9, so purchase your winning ticket early.  Following that draw-
ing, a quilt raffle to support Quilts of Valor will be displayed. We sincerely thank UCCU for their support of the GSC 
and QOV.  Lastly, the QOV “Sew-In” is currently held at Montavilla Sewing Center on Kelly on the first Monday of 
the month from 10:00AM – 2:00PM.  If you have any questions or comments, please contact me at 571-344-0150.  

       Midge Nasiatka, Quilting and Sewing Room Manager  
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Full Service Law Firm
Personal Injury

& Accidents
Wills w Trusts w Estates
Business w Real Estate

Landlords’ Rights

(503) 255-8795
contact@warrenallen.com

John J. O’Hara - Retired

Contact Jacey Morris
 503-491-1661

1323 SW Cherry Park Road | Troutdale, OR 97060

Move in by January 1, 2024 and
get 1 month free!

5 0 3 . 6 6 8 . 5 5 4 5  |  NON-PROFIT
5-STAR | mthoodhospice.org



 

Amy 

 

The Cliffs of Moher We slept in a castle! Cork, Ireland 

 

PHOTOS  FROM  GSC’S  TRIP  TO  IRELAND &  SCOTLAND 



 

Notes from the Travel Desk 
 

I hope all of you are anxious to travel on one or more of the trips I have 
planned for you! 

 
May 16, 2024  Chinook Winds  
June 14, 2024  End of the Oregon Trail & Mcloughlin House 
July 18, 2024  Mount Hood Railroad with stop at the Fruit Co. 
July 21, 2024   Drag Brunch at the Pharmacy, meal & entertainment. 
Aug. 8, 2024  Beautiful, the Carole King Musical 
Sept. 7, 2024   Air & Auto Museum Fly-in in Hood River 
Oct. 2, 2024   Always…., Patsy Cline 
Oct. 9, 2024   Portland to Astoria River Cruise 
Dec. 2 - 4, 2024  Leavenworth, WA. 
Dec. 7 - 15, 2024  Christmas on the Danube 
April 21 - 30, 2025  Railroad through Copper Canyon 
May 15 - 27, 2025  The Azores 
 
Please contact me, Terry A. Pullen, for details and reservations.  Most of the trips are limited 
to 14 people and they book up quickly.  Call 503.988.9897 or my cell phone 503.998.5780, or 
email gsctravel@greshamseniorcenter.org.  Thank you! 
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John Gerbish
www.greshamfuneral.com

503-618-8176
257 SE Roberts Ave. • Gresham

jcg-gfc@frontier.com

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Advertise in our Newsletter!

CONTACT ME  
Bill Clough

wclough@lpicommunities.com

(800) 950-9952 x2635

Medicare 
Advantage Plans
Harmony Clayton 
Regional Agency Manager

1-971-727-6229
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8. 

 

    4th Friday of Every Month 

    Time: 10:45am-12pm 

   May 24th, June 28th, July 26th, August 23rd 

Memory Café provides opportunities for persons diag-
nosed with early stage memory loss and their care 
partner(s)/family to engage with peers in a relaxed    
environment. The café atmosphere promotes social   
engagement and support through interaction with   
others experiencing similar lifestyle changes. No need 
to RSVP!  Just show up to participate. We look forward 
to meeting you. 

In Coordination with Local Resources 

Gresham Senior Center 

600 NE 8th Street Gresham OR  97030  

Meals On Wheels Dining Room 

 

Explore Memory Cafe East Portland on Facebook! 

Memory 

Café 



 

 

Director’s Notes 
 

I so wish we had happier  news to share!  The Center is still closed and probably won’t be able to reopen 
until June or July.  Luckily we’re still able to offer some services and classes.  Most importantly, our Thurs-
day foot care appointments are now  in the Trillium Room at the Senior Center.  The Trillium room is right 
next to the Meals on Wheels dining room.  Please enter through the Meals on Wheels delivery doors by the 
parking lot.  Make your footcare appointments by calling 503-988-4860.   
 
Additionally we are offering Chair Yoga with Tara, Tai Chi with Butch, and Line Dancing with Robin.  All of 
these classes are in the Trillium Room, with a suggested donation of $2 per person.  And of course you are 
welcome to join us in the Trillium Room 5:30—7:30pm for our Tuesday Night Dance with the Desert  Dogs  
band (which is our familiar Pipeliners with additional band members).  Bring a potluck dish to share or just a 
meal for yourself, if you prefer.  The cost of the dance is $6 per person.   
 

Please call 503-988-4860 if you have questions or need our help.  We make every effort to get back to you 
within 24 hours on weekdays.  Do be sure to leave your phone number, your name, and a detailed mes-
sage.  We hope to see you all back in July!   
 

Lezlie Crosswhite 

DO  YOU  NEED  HELP  WITH  YOUR  UTILITY  OR  PHONE  BILLS?   
 

The utility companies  offer financial assistance and discounts for electric, gas, phone, internet, and water 
bills.  These programs each have different income requirements.  The best way to find out if you qualify is 
to call them or apply online.  Here is the contact information you’ll need:  

 

Electricity:  PGE:   503-228-6322                    https://portlandgeneral.com/income-qualified-bill-discount 

 

Gas:  NW Natural   503-823-7770                     https://www.nwnatural.com/account/bill-discount-program 

 

Phone & Internet:  Oregon Life  800-848-4442       https://www.oregon.gov/puc/pages/free-service.aspx 

 

 Water:  Portland Water Bureau  503-228-6322   

      Income-Qualified Bill Discount Program (portlandgeneral.com) 

 

Additionally, a federally-funded program called Low-Income Home Energy Assistance Program and 

a state-funded program called Oregon Energy Assistance Program help eligible people pay their 

energy bills.  For information call 211 or visit 211info.org.   





 

Line Dancing Classes 

Mondays  10:00am - noon 

Fridays     11:00 am - 1:00 pm 

All are welcome at any dance!  $2 donation requested 

In the Trillium Room at the GSC  

Enter through the  

Meals on Wheels delivery doors at the side of the building at  

600 NE 8th St., Gresham   

Chair Yoga 

Mondays    9:00am-9:55 am 

Our new format includes standing weight-bearing exercises for 20 minutes & 30 

minutes chair-assisted yoga. Please bring light weights, elastic band, and water.  

Everyone is welcome!   $2 donation requested 

Trillium Room at the GSC. Enter through the Meals on Wheels delivery doors at the side of 

the building at 600 NE 8th St., Gresham   

TAI CHI       

Monday 12-1pm Intermediate 

Tuesday  8am-9 am Beginner 

   9am-10am Beginner 

  10am-11am Intermediate   

Wednesday 12pm-1pm Intermediate 

Friday    8am-9am Beginner 

    9am-10am Beginner 

  10am-11am Advanced 

In the Trillium Room at the GSC.  Enter through the 

Meals on Wheels delivery doors at the side of the build-

ing at 600 NE 8th St., Gresham. $2 donation requested. 



Gresham Senior Center 

600 NE 8th St  

Room 130 

Gresham OR 97030 

Celebrating 56 Years enriching lives of people 50 & beyond 
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                 Place Label Here 

Your Gresham Senior Center runs on volunteer power — and donations!    
 

Our donations & income have dropped considerably since we closed in February.  
If you are in a position to make a donation of any amount, we would be most grate-

ful. You can make your check out to the Gresham Senior Center and send it to: 
Gresham Senior Center, 600 NE 8th St. Room 130, Gresham OR 97030   

      The Last Word            Lezlie Crosswhite 

Do you know about our quilt raffle? This gorgeous quilt is dis-

played at Unitus Credit Union for you to admire. I’m biased 

because blue is my favorite color — and because I know the 

lovely ladies who quilted this beauty. But really, isn’t  it gor-

geous?  It measures 62’ x 70’, so it’s between a full and 

queen size bed.   

Please go to Unitus to meet the friendly folks there and buy a 

few raffle tickets. Tickets are $5 each or 5 tickets for $20 — 

what a bargain! The drawing is on May 9th and you don’t have 

to be present to win.  All proceeds benefit the Senior Center!  


